
Unredacted notes of the attached below “NotesForShaneGetsonMeeting.pdf” were sent to; 
Shane Clayton Getson UCP Chief Whip: January 31st, 2024 
Glen Motz MP for Medicine Hat and retired Police Officer: February 8th, 2024 
Mike Ellis UCP Deputy Premier and Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Services: February 16th, 2024 
The facts in this document were known to Freedom Lawyers as early as December 2021 
This information was unlawfully obstructed by all involved and is the reason that Premier Danielle Smith has 
unlawfully blocked me on her Social Media (Twitter) contrary to the Levant vs. Guilbeault decision in Sept 2023. 
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As part of the follow up to yesterday’s meeting, I wanted to provide a copy of the material you read. 
This relates to critical evidence that appears to be the cause of the Justice Minister’s Chief of Staff 
taking extraordinary steps to prevent the information I provided from reaching the appropriate 
Ministers. These actions not only involve a senior member of the Justice Minister’s office but, as you 
are aware, multiple licensed practicing lawyers in Alberta. This information was and is critical to all 
Albertans having fully informed consent prior to any COVID vaccination and is, of itself, evidence of 
criminal behavior by these individuals and senior people within AHS and beyond. As you are aware, 
this is but a small part of the evidence I have amassed over the last four years and have attempted to 
have addressed by the appropriate persons in authority. 

In order to protect the identity of this particular witness, I am providing extracts from her 
evidence.  

“My job involved reviewing immunization records of school aged children in grades 1-9 and 
assessing their eligibility for vaccines based on their vaccination history, as per the CDC 
guidelines.” 

“When the school closures occurred in March of 2020 due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, I was 
deployed from my normal position to assist at the  triage centre. I assessed clients 
with COVID-19 symptoms, took vital signs and used my critical thinking skills to determine if 
the client needed to see a physician for further assessment (depending on severity of 
symptoms) or if I needed to swab for COVID-19 and send them home with instructions to self 
isolate. 
Once the temporary triage closed, I was deployed to the swabbing sites for 
several months. I always wore the required PPE…” 

“In January of 2021 I was deployed to administer the COVID-19 vaccines to our seniors, our 
most vulnerable. I drove to several sites in the city…” 
“Once the second doses were completed at the sites, I was sent to the mass COVID-19 
injection sites. The vaccines we were administering at the time were Pfizer, and Moderna. “ 

“…there were no existing long-term studies on the safety of the vaccines for pregnant or 
breastfeeding women, autoimmune disorders, organ transplant recipients, or persons with 
bleeding or clotting disorders.” 
“I was instructed by AHS CDC (Communicable Disease Control) nurses to screen all persons 
attending for a COVID-19 injection appointment to ensure that none of these above health 
conditions applied. I was told to defer from offering the injections to any of these clients, based 
on the lack of scientific data or long-term side effects.” 
“The very next day, I reported for work and was told by the CDC nurse that if anyone shows up 
and wants the vaccine, regardless of if they are pregnant, breastfeeding, have autoimmune 
disorders, received organ transplant, have bleeding or clotting disorders, to go ahead and 
administer the COVID-19 on hand. 
I asked for an explanation and the rationale for the change overnight. I expressed concern on 
the safety of the clients as no long-term studies had been completed on any persons with 
these health conditions.” 

“I observed people having immediate reactions to the vaccines. Some people were 
experiencing chest pain, and several people had anaphylactic reactions.  Each day that I 
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worked at the COVID-19 injection sites, it was a regular occurrence that 911 was called, and 
ambulances would arrive, and transport people to the hospital.” 

  
“One day ([April 16th, 2021]), 4 ambulances were called simultaneously to the same site  

 
 
“Our vaccine supply was running low, and we were told to extend the dosing from 21-28 days 
as per manufacturer requirements to 12-16 weeks.” 
“When we received more vaccine supply, Dr. Hinshaw, and Jason Kenney changed the 
messaging again, and urged the public to come in for their second dose as soon as possible.” 
 
“I was instructed to administer a prefilled syringe to clients with the apparent vaccine. I was 
told a team of Nurses and Pharmacists were doing the reconstitution of the Pfizer vaccine and 
it would help us with efficiency to give a preloaded syringe to save time of the immunizing 
Nurse not needing to mix and draw up their own vaccine” 
 
“I expressed my concerns about giving a vaccine that I did not draw up. I called my licensing 
body and asked what to do. This has never been acceptable practice or deemed safe to 
administer a drug I did not mix. I was told by my licensing body  and my Union 
AUPE that if AHS was telling me to do it, then to go ahead and give it.” 
 
“I was also told that we might need to extend the expiry date by 2 months of the COVID- 19 
vaccine vials.  Again, this has never been common practice.  We have always returned expired 
vaccines to the vaccine depot for disposal.” 

“In the late afternoon of November 30, during a school team meeting at , I 
was told that I would be needed to administer school program vaccines at school 
which is a K-9 school the next Day on December 1, 2021. 

I spoke to my CDN regarding entry/access into the school without being able to provide a QR 
code/vax pass at the door. I was instructed to follow my fellow school team members in the 
door.  If they were not asked to provide a QR code/vax pass at the door, I would just enter the 
school directly behind them.  If my coworkers were asked to produce a QR code/Vax Pass at 
the door, I was instructed to turn around and leave the school.  It was understood by me and 
management that I may not be granted access that next day at the school, but a risk I was 
instructed to take.  I felt nervous and embarrassed that I may not be granted access into the 
school.  Can you imagine AHS management instructing an employee to sneak into a school?” 

“I then called NACI (number from their website) on my own time, and phone before I started 
work.  I did not reveal where I worked.  I was told by NACI that the current recommendation 
was to wait for 14 days before receiving the FLU vaccine after receiving the COVID-19 
vaccine, but they could not offer any recommendations regarding spacing of COVID-19 
vaccines and other vaccines.  

AHS’s practice during this time was to offer COVID-19 vaccines and FLU vaccines 
simultaneously in different arms, outside of the NACI recommendations.” 

“On the evening of Sunday December 12,2021 I received a call from Lawyer . He 
indicated he was in a court case representing a few Physicians and asked if I would read an 
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affidavit he had prepared.  He indicated it was time sensitive, and he needed me to read it and 
sign it and return it to him ASAP. 

His colleague and Lawyer  (who I never previously met or spoke to) sent me a 
prepared affidavit to my personal email address.  I have no experience in the court of law, and 
I was not aware at the time of what an affidavit even was.  I read the affidavit, and I felt rushed 
and pressured, to sign it.    

I asked the lawyer if there would be any additional repercussions by signing this.  He indicated 
there was no reason to believe there would be any form of discipline, as the Physicians 
presented in the case were not disciplined.  I trusted him, and in blind faith, I signed it.   I 
believed at the time that my signed affidavit was only to be used and share with the Physicians 
named on the affidavit.  I did not realize it was going to be forwarded to AHS lawyers.” 
 
“I spoke to  immediately after receiving my termination letter on December 31, 2021.  
He laughed and told me that he was not surprised I was terminated!  At this point I was crying.  
How could he find this funny?” 

Notes from mee�ng with Nurse: 

• Coerced to go into schools without a vax pass to inject children (threatened) – Entering as a 
trespasser. 

• Told to give AZ after it was pulled from most countries because they were afraid of running out 
of mRNA vaccines. 

• Extended the vaccine expiry by two months. 
• Moved to pre drawn syringes so nurses didn’t even know what they were injecting (for 

efficiency). 
• Nurses never saw the frm21765 Vaccine Consent Form (so neither did the recipients of the 

vaccine). 
• 911 calls and a steady stream of Ambulances to COVID clinics (times and dates available). 
• Sudden deaths and clear vaccine reactions from Care Homes throughout.  
• Staff told to not vaccinate a group of people one day due to a lack of information on safety (i.e. 

none for those groups), then to vaccinate them all the next day. 
• EMS knew,  knew, JCCF (Keith Pridgen) knew,  knew, AHS knew. They all 

covered this up 
 

 and his colleague drafted a statement from nurses notes that excluded critical items 
from the above. 
They told the nurse there would be no ramifications from providing a witness statement to the 
lawyers. 

•  sent the statement to the AHS lawyers and the nurse was immediately fired for Breach 
of Privacy. 
Nurse called  and  stated he thought that would happen and laughed at her. 

• JCCF (Keith Pridgen) represented the nurse against her college complaint and arranged for the 
nurse to sign a nondisclosure, take courses and agree to the information she had being hidden in 
return. This is a standard offer all colleges were (and still are) providing to ensure the evidence 
of crimes during COVID is never seen by the public or the police. This is technically a 
conspiracy to pervert the course of justice between the lawyers and Colleges. 
 
Note that the college agreement confirmed (as did AHS) that the issue was not that the nurse 
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lied, but that the evidence she provided was “Private” and therefore TRUE but AHS (and the 
lawyers) did not want the public to be aware. Many harms including death have occurred 
because of this willful destruction/hiding or evidence. 

 
College Agreement – relevant item: 
 
It was determined [redacted] nursing practice and/or behaviours constituted “unprofessional conduct” as defined 
in the HPA. [redacted] nursing practice and/or behaviours were below the expected Standards of Practice and 
Code of Ethics of an LPN providing a professional service in Alberta. The evidence in the investigation report 
supported [redacted]: 

• On or about December 12, 2021, breached AHS Protection of Information Policy #1177, AHS 
policy regarding Privacy and AHS Code of Conduct in an affidavit.  

 

This is just one of many statements I have with verifiable facts. 
Relates to: 

Professional misconduct accusations withdrawn against nurse 
who shared information about Covid-19 vaccinations 
POSTED ON: APRIL 5, 2023FEATUREDNEWS RELEASES 

CALGARY, ALBERTA: The Justice Centre for Constitutional Freedoms is pleased to announce that a 
Canadian nurse is now able to resume her nursing career after being accused of unprofessional 
conduct for publicly sharing her experiences administering Covid-19 vaccinations and witnessing high 
rates of Covid-19 vaccination injuries. In early 2022, a provincial nursing regulator received a 
complaint from a public health authority that this nurse, whose name is being withheld to protect her 
privacy, had allegedly violated privacy policies by publicly sharing her experiences with the Covid-19 
vaccines. Her lawyer, Keith Pridgen, was able to resolve the matter without any admissions of 
wrongdoing or any restrictions on her license to practice. 

The Justice Centre was contacted by this nurse in mid-2022, after she was notified that the nursing 
regulator had received the complaint. The complaint alleged that she had, while administering Covid-
19 vaccines, provided honest answers to her patients’ questions, and had conducted her own 
investigation into Covid-19 vaccine research and development. The complaint also alleged that she 
had unlawfully breached the health authority’s privacy policy by disclosing instances where mass 
Covid-19 vaccination clinics had resulted in significant numbers of vaccination injuries, including 
serious injuries requiring multiple ambulances to be called to the vaccination clinic. 

“Canadian nurses deserve better than to be threatened with discipline for telling the truth to the 
public,” said Mr. Pridgen. “Professional regulators must stop this nation-wide inquisition against 
doctors and nurses who simply choose to uphold their ethical obligations to obtain meaningful 
informed consent”, he further added. 
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How many people died ‘with’ COVID? – The ever changing views. 
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